
Happy New Year!

From Roy & Eben

The Winter Solstace is past and
 the new year begins, each day 
bringing more light into our lives.

1992 - A Summary

Happy New Year!  These cards are a bit late this year, due to an 
incredibly hectic fall semester at school.  Anyway, the past year 
had good and bad moments, and on the whole I am ready to 
start another year.

In school, I finished the courses for my minor, so I no longer  
have any classes to take, and can concentrate on research.  
The next step toward a Ph.D. is a thesis proposal, which I hope 
to complete early in 1993.  This past March saw my first journal 
publication (as a coauthor), and December saw another.  I also 
recently submitted the first paper based primarily on my own 
work.

I spent the summer working at a research lab in Princeton, 
learning that not only are there nice places in New Jersey, but 
some beautiful horse country as well!

Roy had a rather unlucky year, starting with a ligament injury in 
January, and continuing with another pulled ligament (in a 
different leg), some torn muscles from being kicked by another 
horse, and finishing in November with a twisted small intestine 
(which required surgery and a week in the hospital, for which 
the still visible square patch of hair on his neck was shaved to 
put in an IV catheter).  His recovery has been going well, 
however, and he remains in good spirits.  Hopefully all the time 
off due to the surgery will allow Roy's ligaments to fully recover!

My address remains the same: 1220 Drake Street, Madison, 


